



Reading

Famous Place

A. Choose the correct answer by choosing A, B, C, D, or E in the worksheet!

The scenery in Granada province is breathtaking to say the least. On the Southern side lies 103 kilometers of Mediterranean coastline called the Costa Tropical. It offers golden sand beaches, sheltered coves and steep cliffs. Here are all manners of water sports.

On the lush green coastal plain lie some of the most fertile lands in Spain that produce a wide range of exotic fruits, such as kiwi and mango. Inland, the terrain becomes more dramatic and steeper as you approach the snow-capped mountains of the Sierra Nevada and the magic city of Granada itself.

Granada city, within Andalusia, is 127 km from Malaga and 254 km from Gibraltar. Located on the foot of the Sierra Nevada, Granada has been voted as the most beautiful city by many tourists. There are many places of interest. Most of them are of Moorish origins. The most impressive are Alhambra and Generalife Garden, which are the most important places to see on the Costa del Sol.

1. What is being described in the first paragraph?
 - A. The description of Granada Province.
 - B. The information about the scenery in Granada Province.
 - C. The writer's experience in Costa Tropical.
 - D. The beautiful place, Granada.
 - E. The description of golden sand beach in Granada.
2. Why is Granada voted as the most beautiful city?
 - A. The scenery is really awful.
 - B. It becomes the biggest city in Sierra Nevada.
 - C. There are many places of interest.
 - D. The location on the foot of the Sierra Nevada.
 - E. It becomes the most fertile lands in Spain.
3. What is called by the magic city?
 - A. Granada City
 - B. Sierra Nevada
 - C. Costa Tropical
 - D. Alhambra
 - E. Spain

4. "The scenery in Granada province is ... (Paragraph 1)

The underlined word can be replaced by

- A. natural
- B. phenomenon
- C. location
- D. view
- E. landslide

5. " ... and steeper as you approach the snow-capped mountain ... " (Paragraph 2)

The underlined word refers to

- A. the readers
- B. the writers
- C. the visitors
- D. the guide
- E. the announcers

B. Identify the following statements whether they are true (T) or false (F) based on the text!

Lampung is not only famous for its Way Kambas National Park. One of the best tourist attractions of this province is Tanjung Setia Beach. This beach is located in the village of Tanjung Setia, West Lampung district, Lampung province. It is about 273 km or about six to seven hour driving from Bandar Lampung, the capital city of Lampung province.

This beach has not been well known by the citizens of Indonesia yet, but for the world surfers this beach is a hidden paradise for surfing. This beach is exactly laid on the track of large Indian Ocean currents that make this beach have waves which are quite perfect for surfing. The perfect wave of this beach usually lasts from June to August with the height which can reach up to six to seven meters with a 200 meters length.

- | | |
|--|-------|
| 1. Tanjung Setia Beach is one of the best tourist attractions in Lampung. | T / F |
| 2. It takes only two hours for driving from the capital city to the destination. | T / F |
| 3. The wave in this beach are very perfect to surf. | T / F |
| 4. The perfect wave lasts from August to June. | T / F |
| 5. The beach has been well-known by the people in Indonesia. | T / F |

~ GOOD LUCK ~